European Association for the Study of Diabetic Eye Complications

Annual General Assembly

Natural History Museum, Oxford

23rd May 2009
Minutes of Meeting



Board Members present:
Pierre-Jean Guillausseau, MD,  President

Anne Katrin Sjølie, MD, Vice President

Francesco Bandello, MD, Past President

Simon Harding, FRCOphth, MD, Secretary, (Chair of meeting)

Apologies

Pascale Massin, MD, Treasurer

Minute 09/01
Report of 2009 meeting

Board members and delegates congratulated Dr Peter Scanlon for the excellent organisation and scientific content of the EASDec annual meeting in Oxford and asked him to pass thanks to his efficient team, including to his wife Sally.

Simon Harding reported delegate numbers. There were 175 delegates to the scientific conference including board members and invited keynote lecturers. 

52 abstracts had been received. Due to an oversight on the website instructions to authors a small number that did not meet the previously accepted criteria were accepted. 1 abstract had been accepted subject to provision of a publishable abstract and subsequently accepted. 16 were accepted fro paper presentations

Abstracts were generally of a good standard. Some abstracts had been marked down because of the use of unexpanded abbreviations in the title (eg: R3, M2 etc.)
Minute 09/02
Matters arising from the 2008 General Assembly
Travel grants

In 2007 a request had been made to widen travel grants to delegates from former Eastern block European countries. No action had been taken by the Board since then because of uncertainties about the budget for the Amsterdam and Oxford meetings. This situation was unlikely to change in the near future but would be kept under review.

Two travel awards will continue to be included in the indicative budget for each meeting awarded as set out in the Constitution to cover registration fees, hotel expenses and accommodation to a maximum of €1500 subject to production of receipts.

Secretary to review and revise constitution.

EASDec Finances

The Board had proposed the following revised financial arrangements:

i. increase in float to 10,000 Euros to be passed to local organisersimmediately upon completion of the previus year’s meeting

ii. set up EASDec current account to be administered by the Treasurer to receive 50% profits from previous meetings

iii. set up Trust account to receive donations and legacies

This proposal was agreed by the Genberal Assembly

Minute 09/03
Future officers

Prof Ann Katrin Sjolie to commence her Presidency in 2010 for 3 years.

Prof Massimo Porta was elected as Vice President for the years 2010-2012.

Dr Tunde Peto was elected as Secretary for the years 2010-2012.

Prof Sjolie nominated Prof Simon Harding as Treasurer for her term as President who accepted.

Minute 09/04
Future meetings
Pierre Jean Guillausseau proposed Paris for 2010 to be organised jointly with Prof Pascale Massin. This was accepted by the General Assembly. The proposed date will be 21-23 May 2010 with a backup of 28-30th May. These dates to retain distinction from EURETINA.
Prof Elzbieta Bandurska-Stankiewicz gave a presentation for the proposed venue for 2011 in Gdansk, Poland.  Profs Sjolie and Harding had visited on the 23rd and 24th April 2009 and reported excellent transport and facilities. There would be a proposal developed to run a satellite meeting with the Polish Hypertension Society with a joint symposium to take place during the EASDec programme. Proposed date was 13-15th May to avoid a clask with the EURETINA in London on 26-29th May 2011. The General Assembly approved the proposal.

Simon Harding thanked both future local organisers on behalf of the Board.

Minute 09/05  Any other business

There was no other business and so the meeting was closed
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